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1. Please enter your district number:

138

2. Please enter your district name:

North Branch Area Public Schools

3. Please enter your name:

Erica Bjerketvedt

4. Please enter your email address:

ebjerketvedt@northbranch.k12.mn.us

5. How did you identify new and underserved populations? What were your key findings?

A short survey was completed by parents of children registering for kindergarten for the 2015-16 school year. In total, 132
surveys were completed of the expected 180 age eligible kindergarten population within our district. This survey asked
parents to indicated whether they had participated in ECFE programming in our school district and if so, comment on the
quality of the experience. If the family had not participated, options were given to indicate reasons why they did not attend
ECFE classes.

Our ECFE Advisory Council completed two forums to discuss new and underserved populations as well as family and
parenting education needs in our community.

The ECFE staff of our district also participated in a forum to gather input in regard to new and underserved populations as well
as family and parenting education needs in our community.

The survey of parents with age-eligible kindergarteners indicated that 42 of the 131 parents who completed the survey had
participated in ECFE parent/child classes at some point. This shows us that we are reaching approximately 30% of our
eligible population with ECFE classes. Those who responded that they had participated in ECFE classes through NBAPS
(North Branch Area Public Schools) made overall positive comments about their experience, with a few noting the class sizes
sometimes being too small or that classes were too expensive. 

Survey participants most often selected "classes at inconvenient times" to be the reason for not attending ECFE classes. The
next most common response in regard to reasons not attending were "no interest" and "didn't know about them". Other factors
limiting attendance included lack of transportation, too expensive and unsure of purpose.

Based on this data along with the comments made by our ECFE Advisory Council members in our forum discussions, we find
our underserved population to be those parents who work full time and struggle to find an ECFE class session that works into
their family schedule. Advisory Council members also noted that participation of fathers in parent education classes is limited.
We have also learned that there remains a population of parents who continue to be unaware of the availability of ECFE and
that no one will be turned away for inability to pay. Our ECFE Advisory Council also noted that in-home childcare providers
often have an interest in attending ECFE, but do not have the transportation means available to bring all of the childcare
children with them to classes.

The population of the North Branch Area Public Schools Elementary School is comprised of 93.4% Caucasian, .7% African
American, 3.3% Hispanic, 1.6% Asian/Pacific Islander and 1.1 % American Indian/Alaskan Native. Based on our ECFE
participant demographics, we are serving a representative sample of or ethnic population in ECFE classes.



6. How did you identify child and family risk factors? What were your key findings?

Our ECFE Advisory Council completed two forums to discuss new and underserved populations as well as child and family
risk factors in our community. 

The ECFE staff of our district participated in a forum to discuss as child and family risk factors.

Risk factors noted included: alcoholism, unstable employment, increase in crime and drug use (meth), limited low-income
housing options, economic hardship and lack of knowledge of available resources offered in the community. 

The ECFE Advisory Council members noted the following parent education needs: awareness of early intervention resources
(Early Childhood Screening), effective discipline strategies, stress management, balancing family routines, internet safety,
appropriate developmental uses of technology for children, cooking healthy, family fitness and how to access public
assistance (child care assistance, nutrition assistance, housing assistance, medical/dental assistance).

Our district's ECFE staff members agreed that the parent education needs identified by the ECFE Advisory Council were true
to our community's parent education needs. The ECFE staff added that parents are in need of education in regard to what
school readiness looks alike and the role that parents play in preparing their child for school entry (specifically the teaching of
self-help skills, independence in toileting). Staff also noted the need for parents to understand their role in being active
participants in their child's education. Specifically noted in this regard was the need for parents to simply check the child's
backpack daily and read the classroom newsletters. Parents are also in need of training in regard to how to access district
tools (SchoolView) available for staying in touch with their child's school. Staff also noted the alarming about of media use in
households and the frequent exposure of young children to media that is too violent.

Parent interest surveys completed this past school year by ECFE participants expressed interest in child behavior
management, avoiding overindulgence of children, time management of family life, dealing with child's separation anxiety,
household chores management and involvement of children, child temperament, preparing healthy family meals, dealing with
parental stress and parental self-care.

7. How did you assess family and parenting education needs? What were your key findings?

Parent interest surveys completed this past year at the start of each ECFE class were used to help identify what parents who
were served in our program identified as their parenting needs and topics of interest this past school year.

The ECFE staff and the ECFE Advisory Council of our district also participated in a forum to gather input in regard to family
and parenting education needs in our community. 

The ECFE Advisory Council members noted the following parent education needs: awareness of early intervention resources
(Early Childhood Screening), effective discipline strategies, stress management, balancing family routines, internet safety,
appropriate developmental uses of technology for children, cooking healthy, family fitness and how to access public
assistance (child care assistance, nutrition assistance, housing assistance, medical/dental assistance).

Our district's ECFE staff members agreed that the parent education needs identified by the ECFE Advisory Council were true
to our community's parent education needs. The ECFE staff added that parents are in need of education in regard to what
school readiness looks alike and the role that parents play in preparing their child for school entry (specifically the teaching of
self-help skills, independence in toileting). Staff also noted the need for parents to understand their role in being active
participants in their child's education. Specifically noted in this regard was the need for parents to simply check the child's
backpack daily and read the classroom newsletters. Parents are also in need of training in regard to how to access district
tools (SchoolView) available for staying in touch with their child's school. Staff also noted the alarming about of media use in
households and the frequent exposure of young children to media that is too violent.

Parent interest surveys completed this past school year by ECFE participants expressed interest in child behavior
management, avoiding overindulgence of children, time management of family life, dealing with child's separation anxiety,
household chores management and involvement of children, child temperament, preparing healthy family meals, dealing with



parental stress and parental self-care.

8. How will your programming and services be tailored to the needs of families and parents prioritized in the community
needs assessment?

Based on the survey of parents with age-eligible kindergarteners, we note that we're missing a population of families, due
primarily to times classes are offered. While we offer one evening ECFE session, we will consider offering an additional
evening/weekend session, however we haven't experienced a waiting list for our current class. It was also clear when
reviewing surveys that parents are unaware of any distinction between ECFE parent/child classes and School
Readiness/Community Preschool programming. Families and community view us as one large seamless program, which to
some extent is positive, however, education about the purpose and availability of ECFE classes to all parents in the
community continues to be needed. Efforts will be made to continue outreach to local community partners (health providers,
WIC clinics, churches and daycares). Emphasis will be placed upon ensuring families are aware that no one will be turned
away from ECFE classes for inability to pay.

We will also research new opportunities/strategies to increase participation of fathers in ECFE classes and events. A first step
will be getting feedback from fathers already involved in our program to understand why they participate and learn from them
further ideas for involving more fathers. 

Due to the identified parent education need of connecting to our K-12 school system and parental awareness of how to
support their child's education, a team of school administrators, the ECFE Advisory Council and the Elementary PIE (Parents
In Education) Committee will work to consider expansion of parent education opportunities to the elementary level.

Since we also noted the existence of in-home daycare providers who would appreciate the services of ECFE, we will work to
develop methods for expanding outreach to our home providers. Plans are in place for an October 2015 child care provider
training event, hosted by ECFE and facilitated by Child Care Aware of MN, where the focus will be on building strong
parent/caregiver - child care provider partnerships. 

Our ECFE program will continue to provide resources to those who express a need for intervention resources to deal with
drug/alcohol addictions and strive to educate parents about risks to children when exposed to drug and alcohol use. ECFE
staff serve as advocates for affordable housing, public transportation and accessibility to public assistance programs for
families in our community. ECFE staff will strive to become more educated about available resources for families in need and
share these resources with all families to help educate the public in general. 

Parent education interest surveys will continue to be utilized as a tool for collecting feedback from ECFE participants in regard
to what they identify as their unique needs. This is one of the best features of the ECFE parent education model, in that parent
educators can tailor instruction to meet the unique needs/interests of a small group of parents, we will strive to continue this
practice while ensuring that all domains of the Parent Education Core Curriculum Framework are included in our parent
education practice as well.


	ECFE Annual Report
	1. Page One


